
 

FDA advises against using extra-strength
acetaminophen

April 29 2014

Apparently, the FDA's warning four months ago was missed by many
physicians, pharmacists and patients, so the drug agency, in an unusual
move, saw fit Monday to remind us: Stop writing prescriptions for, stop
dispensing prescriptions for, and stop taking medications containing
more than 325 milligrams of acetaminophen.

Your liver will thank you, since acetaminophen overdose has overtaken
viral hepatitis infection as the most common cause of acute liver failure.
It is now the second most common cause of liver failure requiring
transplantation in the United States.

"These products are no longer considered safe by FDA and have been
voluntarily withdrawn" by the manufacturers, the FDA said.

Just four months ago, the FDA called for doctors, dentists and
pharmacists to stop recommending the higher dose, which, the FDA
said, has demonstrated no superiority over the lower dose but poses
dangers to the liver. The FDA does not usually have to repeat itself. But
acetaminophen has become a workhorse of our home medicine chests,
and an ingredient contained in many combination medications, including
the opiate pain-relievers Percocet and Vicodin and in such over-the-
counter stalwarts as Benadryl, Excedrin, Nyquil, Robitussin, Theraflu
and Vicks.

"We encourage pharmacists to return them to the wholesaler or
manufacturer," the FDA said, and to remove the product codes for
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prescription medications containing such doses from their automatic
reordering systems. When patients come to fill prescriptions for
products containing more than 325 mg of acetaminophen, the FDA
recommends that pharmacists call the prescriber to discuss a lower dose.

As explained by Harvard Medical School's Family Health Guide, most 
acetaminophen is broken down into harmless substances that are
removed from the body in urine. "But a small percentage is rendered into
a compound that's extremely harmful to cells," the guide says.

The compound is known by the acronym NAPQI, and it's combined with
an antioxidant called glutathione to make it safe to ingest. But in the case
of an overdose, there's "not enough glutathione to sop up NAPQI,"
making liver damage a threat.
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